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Overview and outcome  

This is a two-week sequence using The Odd Egg by Emily Gravett. It links to the 
literary theme of similarities and differences and connections can be made to 
different types of families and the book And Tango Makes Three. Within this 
sequence, children begin by identifying different types of eggs and predicting 
who they might belong to, before exploring the text and its many PSHCE and 
Scientific links. The final outcome is for children to make a non-fiction ‘Egg 
Spotter’s Guide’ after researching different types of eggs from the book.  
Learning objectives for this lesson  

To use contractions to give advice (contracted words, also known 
as contractions are short words made by putting two words together). 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Success criteria  

I can write statements and commands  

I can use exclamation marks  

Resources 

Speech bubbles for decision alley  

 



How?  

Discuss Duck’s problem. Ask children to discuss in pairs what they think he 
should do. Look at contractions ending in n’t. Brainstorm all the n’t words 
children know, e.g.: don’t, can’t, won’t, shan’t, didn’t. Ask what other contractions 
they know? Suggest some if they can’t think of more.  

Decision Alley:  

Ask children to orally rehearse their advice and then write them down on 
speech bubbles. Model one for your child first where you use commands and 
statements and also use contractions.  

Model using these to create a command and a statement, e.g.:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Independent work 

Complete the task below 

Children to write the duck a simple note to persuade him to cheer up, e.g.:  

Dear duck,  

You mustn’t listen to those mean birds. I’m sure they didn’t mean what they 
said. It’s not fair that they hurt you but they don’t know what they’re saying.  

Love from, A friend.  

Challenge your child to use at least one contraction word. Preferably one you 
practiced earlier.  

 

Complete the task below 

Children to write the duck a simple note to persuade him to cheer up, e.g.:  

Dear duck,  

You mustn’t listen to those mean birds. I’m sure they didn’t mean what they 
said. It’s not fair that they hurt you but they don’t know what they’re saying.  

Love from, A friend.  

Challenge your child to use some contraction words you practiced. Help your 
child to include commanding sentences such as the one highlighted.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

        Complete the task below 

Children to write the duck a simple note to persuade him to cheer up, e.g.:  

Dear duck,  

You mustn’t listen to those mean birds. I’m sure they didn’t mean what they 
said. It’s not fair that they hurt you but they don’t know what they’re saying.  

Love from, A friend.  

Challenge your child to use contraction words. Preferably ones you practiced 
earlier. Use both commanding sentences and statements. Try to include an 
exclamatory sentence.  

At the end highlight these sentences in different colours and explain to your 
parent why it is an exclamatory sentence, statement or commanding sentence.  

 

Plenary (at the end have a go at the following task) 

Put notes in an envelope and address them to the duck and send off, ready to 
receive a response tomorrow.  

 


